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The Fishnet – February 2020 

 

Sunday Worship Services 

8:00 am and 10:00 am  

 
 

 

 
               

Contents of this newsletter are the sole property of St. Peter’s Lutheran Church. Contact the church office with concerns or permission to reprint. 
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From the Pastor 
 
 

“Arise, shine; for your light has come,” wrote the prophet Isaiah, “and the glory of the LORD has risen upon you.”  

Isaiah 60:1 

 

In February, we reach the conclusion of “the candled seasons,” Advent, Christmas, and Epiphany. The coming of 

the light was announced in Advent. The light came at Christmas in the birth of Jesus. That same light shines forth during 

Epiphany in the proclamation of the many things that Jesus said and did. All of which brings us to Ash Wednesday on 

February 26, which marks the beginning of Lent. I cannot help but feel the sweeping contrast of images and symbols. 

The meaning of Lent has changed over the course of Christian history. In the early church, Lent served as a time 

of learning for those seeking to become members of the church at their baptism on Easter. During the Middle Ages, the 

focus of Lent shifted from educational to penitential, moving outward to inward, as Christians preoccupied themselves with 

the state of the souls. The Reformation, with its emphasis on salvation by grace through faith, sought to restore the 

balance. 

If Advent, Christmas, and Epiphany are “the candled seasons,” what kind of season is Lent? Lent, I would venture 

to say, is “a hidden season” just as God is hidden. Martin Luther described God as “a hidden God” (Deus Absconditus), 

claiming that God often shows up where we don’t expect to find him; for example, in suffering and hardship, even in the 

Cross of Jesus himself. The good news is that, even though we may not see the light shining, it shines nevertheless, 

showing forth the love of God for us. 

On the Wednesdays in Lent, as part of Evening Prayer, we are asking once again for volunteers from the 

congregation to share with us their personal stories of faith, this time making use of the crosses that they may wear or are 

hanging on the walls of their homes. You may bring to worship the actual cross or a picture of that cross. Speak to Phil 

Tackett or me, or call or email the church office, and we will assign a date for your presentation. (We were so delighted by 

the presentations that people made on their creches during Advent that the Worship and Music Committee decided to 

repeat the experience with a different object during Lent.) We look forward to hearing from you. 

 “Arise, shine; for your light has come,” in the closing weeks of Epiphany and always! 

 

Pastor Raymond Miller    
 

Lunch Bunch 
The Lunch Bunch will meet at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, January 28 at the Apple Orchard in Souderton (207 W. 

Summit, Souderton, PA 18964). 
All are welcome to join us and enjoy this Dutch treat fellowship.  Please call Kerry Furiga (215-257-1707) by 

January 25 if you are unable to attend.  Many of the restaurants prepare a special table for the group and Kerry would 
like to provide a real number of attendees to the restaurant several days before the Lunch Bunch meets. If she doesn’t 
hear from you, she will assume you are going to attend. Kerry thanks you, in advance, for your cooperation! 

The February 25th Lunch Bunch meeting will be held at the Rockhill Filling Station (1710 N. Ridge Road, Perkasie, 
PA  18944) at 12:00 noon. 

Congregational Meeting 
 On Sunday, January 26, there will be a single Service at 10:00am, followed immediately by the annual 
Congregational Meeting.  Please mark your calendar for this important meeting. 

                  Souperbowl Sunday 
 St. Peter’s Souperbowl is back. We will be collecting canned soup until February 23 to donate to 
Pennridge FISH.  On February 23 we will have a simple soup lunch following the second Service. If you 
would like to provide a crockpot of soup for the luncheon, please sign up on the bulletin board in the 
Narthex.   
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Lenten Services 
 Lenten Services will begin with the Ash Wednesday evening Service at 7:00 pm on February 26.  Join St. Peter’s 
members and begin the Lenten season with this special Service. 
 This year’s Lenten theme will be “crosses.”  It may be a cross that hangs on your wall, one you wear around your 
neck, one that was purchased at a holy location (Vatican or a holy grotto), or one that’s been in your family for a while.   
 Please talk to Pastor Miller if you would like to participate.  
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Go Orange for Animals 
You may remember that when we had our visitors in October telling us how dogs and cats help us that, 

unfortunately, K-9 Cooper and Patrolman Brian Schreiber could not make that date.  We now have good news!  
Patrolman Schreiber and K-9 Cooper will join us on Sunday, February 2, 2020 to demonstrate their skills and to meet 
everyone!  

K-9 units in Montgomery County work with the police department to not only apprehend suspects but help with the 
search for evidence and missing persons.  

There will be a presentation toward the end of the 8 o’clock service and one toward the beginning of the 10 
o’clock service.  They will be here between the two Services to meet with us and answer questions.   

Please consider inviting someone to attend with you on February 2, 2020. 

Meet and Greet March 
During the month of March, please wear your name tag so we can greet each other by 

name.   
Many times we take for granted that we know each other’s name but sometimes we 

don’t.  St. Peter’s is family-oriented and all members are “family.”  Let’s enjoy Meet and Greet 
March and say hello to our “family” by first name. 

If your name tag is at home, please bring it in and place it in your mailbox so you’ll 
have it in March.  What a great way to begin spring!   
 In addition, the photo wall outside Pastor’s office will be updated for Meet and Greet 
March.  You may provide your own favorite photo or Tammy Daubert will be available to take 
your photo after the congregational meeting on January 26 and between Services the following 
Sunday, February 2.   

      If you provide your own photo, please place it in the Church Office mailbox.   
 

Thank you 
Dear Pastor Miller and our Church Family - Thank you all for your get-well cards, Christmas cards and the nice 

visit with the carolers and the nice quilt they gave. It’s nice and cozy. Thanks, again, for everything.  Thank you, Pastor 
Miller, for walking across the field to visit and give communion.    (signed)  Bill and Julie Detweiler 

 
Dear Quilters of St. Peter’s,  I want to thank you for the donation of your quilt that was raffled off at the Wine 

Tasting event this year.  With the funds that were raised during the raffle, I was able to follow through with my Eagle Scout 
Project and make the pavilion [a] reality.  This project will not only benefit our congregation but also other organizations 
that use the church’s facilities, such as the Boy Scout Troop 187, two 4H clubs, and the Hilltown Fire Department.  Your 
generosity and charity greatly benefitted our congregation and community.  Thank you for your contribution to my Eagle 
Scout Project.  (signed) Dalton Bell 

 

                   Church Chat 
¶ Input for the March newsletter is due by Thursday, February 13 please.   

¶ The Lutheran Community of Telford Quarterly update is at the end of the newsletter. 

¶ Grace Lutheran Church, Norristown, a congregation of the Lower Montgomery Conference, held 
their final worship service on Sunday, January 12, 2020 at 3:00 pm with Bishop Davenport 
presiding. 

¶ The Good Shepherd Episcopal Church 4th Annual Art Show will be held March 6-8, 2020. The theme will be 
"The World Around Us." Save the dates and plan to participate and attend! More information and the Artist's 
Application will be available shortly. 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Where Does My Offering Go? 
 The Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) created a wonderful and colorful poster of where your 

offering goes. The poster was too large to fit in the newsletter, so please copy and paste the link below in your computer 
to read the breakout on the poster at your leisure. 

https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Where_Does_My_Offering_Go_P
oster.pdf?_ga=2.151843824.811196615.1579791873-1914187051.1519316307 

https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Where_Does_My_Offering_Go_Poster.pdf?_ga=2.151843824.811196615.1579791873-1914187051.1519316307
https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Where_Does_My_Offering_Go_Poster.pdf?_ga=2.151843824.811196615.1579791873-1914187051.1519316307
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Save the Dates 
 

¶ January 25 Upper Bucks Conference Learning Event (see note flyer at end of newsletter).  St. Peter’s 
has registered under the Congregational rate that covers six members.  Four members have registered.  If 
you’re interested, please let Pastor and/or the church office know as soon as possible. 
 

¶ January 26 Single Service Sunday (10:00 am) followed by Congregational Meeting. 
 

¶ February 2 K-9 Cooper and Patrolman Schreiber will be at St. Peter’s 
 

¶ February 9 Boy Scout Sunday 
 

¶ February 23 Souperbowl Sunday – soup luncheon after the second Service. 
 

¶ February 26 Ash Wednesday Service at 7:00 pm 
 

¶ March 1  Synod Assembly in Franconia 
 

¶ March 4, 11, 18 Wednesday Evening Lent Services 
 

¶ March 8  Change to Daylight Savings Time 
 

¶ May 18  Lutheran Day at the Pennsylvania State Capitol, Harrisburg: LAMPa 
 
 

 
ATTENTION MARRIED COUPLES: 

Marriage Encounter Weekends provide an opportunity for married couples to rediscover the person you fell in 
love with and to enrich and revitalize that relationship. Please check the list of 2020 Northeast US Lutheran Marriage 
Encounter Weekends below, and decide what Weekend will work for you, and sign up as soon as possible to be sure you 
get the Weekend of your choice. 

* April 24-26, 2020 at Country Inn & Suites, Ithaca, NY. A hotel with lots of country charm in the beautiful Finger 
Lakes region of New York.  

   * May 1-3, 2020 at Heritage Hotel in Lancaster, PA. A recently-renovated hotel, home of the unique, treehouse-
inspired restaurant, "Loxley's."  

To register for a Weekend, please go to the to the national website: www.GodLovesMarriage.org and see the very 
reasonable group rate for each Weekend. You may make your payment for the cost of your lodging and 5 meals for each 
of you plus the registration fee with your credit card, or you may mark the option to send a check. Scholarships are 
available for those in need who request them at the website. Registrations are limited by the size of the conference 
rooms, so to be sure to get the Weekend of your choice, sign up now at: www.GodLovesMarriage.org. For questions 
please contact Northeast US Directors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or 
fjschamber@comcast.net. 

 
 
 

http://www.godlovesmarriage.org/
http://www.godlovesmarriage.org/
mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net
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Congregational Staff 
 
To arrange a Pastoral visit, email or call the church office (see below). 

 

¶ Rev. Raymond Miller, Bridge Pastor             215-822-9075 (Pastor’s office) 
Pastoral emergency: 267-733-5243     stpeterslc@comcast.net    

 Office hours: Monday and Wednesday mornings, 10 am to 12 noon and by appointment 
 

¶ Sue Fellman Jacob, Parish Administrator             215-822-9108 
Office hours: Monday through Thursday, 9:00am to 2:00pm  stpeterslc@comcast.net    

 

¶ Norman Geist, Organist   
                                       

¶ Bill Gottshall, Worship Ensemble Leader     
     Susan Scherffel, Worship Ensemble Leader   
   

¶ Jeff Thompson, Sexton     
 

St. Peter’s Congregational Council 
 
 Pam Abaza, President (term ends: December 2021) 2nd Term  
  (215) 500-8458  pamela_abaza@merck.com  
  
 Diane Gall, Vice-President (term ends: December 2020) 1st Term 
  (215) 651-1112 alottagall@verizon.net 
  
 Linda Ertel, Secretary (term ends: December 2021) 2nd Term 
  (215) 712-9820  lmertel@verizon.net 
  
 Ken Shanks, Treasurer (completed two terms on council as of December 2015) 
  (267) 424-0202  Kshanks6@gmail.com  
  
 Spencer Butterwick (term ends: December 2021) 1st Term 
  (215) 881-7464 ssb1@psu.edu 
 

Rick Daubert (term ends: December 2020) 1st Term 
  (215) 830-1270  rdoubled1@verizon.net 
  
 Debra Detweiler (term ends: December 2020) 1st Term 
  (267) 228-0530  detweiler32658@gmail.com 
 
 Patti Dowse (term ends: December 2022) 2nd Term 
  (215) 738-2781  privateagreement@gmail.com   
  
 Scott Fischer (term ends: December 2022) 1st Term 

(215) 997-7799  fischerscottw@gmail.com 
 

Joan Gerhart (term ends: December 2022) 2ndt Term  
  (215) 822-9186  jjcjd@yahoo.com 

   

mailto:pamela_abaza@merck.com
mailto:alottagall@verizon.net
mailto:lmertel@verizon.net
mailto:Kshanks6@gmail.com
mailto:ssb1@psu.edu
mailto:rdoubled1@verizon.net
mailto:detweiler32658@gmail.com
mailto:privateagreement@gmail.com
mailto:fischerscottw@gmail.com
mailto:jjcjd@yahoo.com
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As of January 19, 2020 

 
  

 

  

God’s Protection and Safety: 

On all who drive buses, trains & planes. For all the service men & women especially: 

         Petty Officer Second Class Abigail Gall, US Coast Guard, daughter of Diane & Chris Gall 

          2nd LT. Walker Gall, US Air Force, son of Diane & Chris Gall 

                              
God’s Healing: 
Parishioners:  Bob Bair, Kim Jerasa, Wilson Triol, Eleanor Peitzman, Jean Gugger, Trudy Ramsey, Sharon Snider, June 
Bair, Bob Snider, Joe Haenn, Owen Hilton, Jim Lynch, Jim Ertel, Sharon Senigo, Mary Ettore, Jeff Flagler, Sandie 
Driscoll.  
* - new addition 
  
God’s Healing: 
Friends and family: 
George Yarns (father of Tammy Daubert), JoRay Wetherill (mother of Building Blocks teacher, Miss Denise), Laurie 
Darrow (cousin of Walt Fellman), Jackie Korbas (Jerry Gerhart’s sister), York Cassel (husband of quilter, Sue Cassel), 
Gene Gugger (son of Jean & Gene Gugger), Brooke Smith (friend of Donna Blackburn), Aidan Drakeley (Carol Barringer’s 
grandson), Ryan Stetler (friend of John Snyder), Lauren Gugger (granddaughter of Gene & Jean Gugger), Gail Coltrain 
(friend of Bill Gottshall family), Holly Olsen (friend of Charles Rizzo), Faye Slack (daughter of Blanche Wimmer), Betty 
Zepp (relation to Maryann Zepp), Donna Kuehlewind (friend of Deb Detweiler), Kay Moyer (friend of Hope Garrett), Phil 
Richard, Arlene Leonard (Gene Gugger’s sister), Steve Traynor (friend of Sandie Driscoll), Jim Hardy (son of Peg & Ed 
Hardy), Barbara Jones (Danielle Simpkins’ mother), Al Palmer (friend of Dean Jerasa), Mark Newbold (friend of Charles 
Rizzo), Donna Cross (friend of Jim & Linda Ertel), Debbie Breithaupt (sister-in-law of June Bair), Mason Long and Randy 
(grandsons of Peg & Ed Hardy), Brandon Latham (friend of Scherffel family), Chase Yarns (nephew of Tammy Daubert), 
Patricia Deitz (sister of Bob Bair), Debra Scott (Sue Scherffel’s cousin), Butch Trucksess (brother-in-law of Donna and 
Brian Blackburn), Michael Burgess (brother of Kim Jerasa), Joseph Hartner (brother-in-law of Michael Ettore, Sr.). 
* - new addition    [Names for healing will stay on the printed list for 1 month] 

  
God’s Comfort & Peace: 
For our homebound members: Ted Fickert (Dock Woods), Joe Haenn, Bob Bergey (Lutheran Community at Telford), 
Esther Saylor and Tillie Murray (Hidden Meadows on the Ridge), Betty Nash (Springhouse Estates), Ted Hilmer, 
Charlie Gehman, and Mary VanThyne (Home).  
  
God’s Grace for the Family & Friends who mourn the death of:   
June Breithaupt (mother of June Bair), Pat Lewis (aunt of Lori Lombardo), Charles Jacob (brother-in-law of Sue Jacob), A. 
Floyd Hacker (father of Gerry Gerhart), Josephine Patton (mother of  Nancy  Wendig), John Jerasa (brother-in-law of Kim 
Jerasa), Marie Davies (cousin of Chris Fellman), +Blanche Wimmer, +Betty Rohrs, +Edna Ney, Harry Kieffer (Deb 
Detweiler’s brother-in-law), John Rizzo (brother of Charles Rizzo). 
[ +indicates a member of St. Peter’s. Names will stay on the printed list for 1 year] 
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ELCA presiding bishop pastoral letter on the United Methodist Church 

1/9/2020  

Dear Church, 

Through full communion, we have grown in unity and fellowship over the past decade with the United Methodist Church 
(UMC). We are receiving and sharing gifts, strengthening the body of Christ, and deepening mission and ministry for the 
sake of the world.  

Last week, in a flurry of misleading headlines, many of us read that the United Methodist Church had split. This is not, in 
fact, what happened. On Jan. 3, it was announced that an ideologically diverse group of leaders collaborated in a 
mediation process resulting in their unanimous support for a proposed agreement. If adopted, the Protocol of 
Reconciliation and Grace through Separation would result in the separation of the United Methodist Church. At this point, 
it still needs to come through the appropriate legislative mechanisms in order to be deliberated by the UMC General 
Conference in May. The proposed agreement is just that at this time. 

Many of you may be pondering the good Lutheran question: What does this mean? For the UMC? For our full communion 
partnership? It is simply too soon to have clarity on those questions. I assure you that there are leaders, both ELCA and 
UMC, who are carefully and faithfully tending to these questions. My staff colleagues and I are in regular conversation 
with our counterparts. As actual decisions are made by the General Conference and details become clearer, we will share 
information and seek to interpret it. 

For now, I invite your continued prayers for, and accompaniment with, our full communion partners. Reach out to your 
neighbors and let them know that you are walking with them and praying for them, for the unity of Christ's church, and for 
God's justice and peace for all people and creation. This is a time for deepening our commitments to the relationships at 
the very heart of our bond as siblings united in Christ.  

In Christ, 

The Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton 
 
Presiding Bishop 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

https://www.unitedmethodistbishops.org/newsdetail/united-methodist-traditionalists-centrists-progressives-bishops-sign-agreement-aimed-at-separation-13133654
https://www.unitedmethodistbishops.org/files/websites/www/pdfs/signed+umc+mediation+protocoal+statement+-2020.pdf
https://www.unitedmethodistbishops.org/files/websites/www/pdfs/signed+umc+mediation+protocoal+statement+-2020.pdf
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February 2020 

Sund ay Mon day Tuesday Wedne sday  Thursday  Friday  Satur day  
       
      1 

 

2  
8 am & 10:00 am 
Worship Services 
 
K-9 Cooper will be 
here 
 
 

3 
 
 
 

 

4 
 
9 am – Quilters 
 

 

5   
 
12n – AA 
 

 
 
 

 

6 

 
 
 
 
 
7pm-Boy Scouts 

7 
 
12n – AA 
 
 

 

8 
 
 

9 
8 am & 10:00 am 
Worship Services  
Boy Scout Sunday 
 
1-3pm: 4H meeting  
 
 

 

10 
 
 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 
 

 

12 
 
12n – AA 
 
 
 
 

13  
Newsletter input 
due 
 
 
7pm-Boy Scouts 

14 

 
12n – AA 

 

15 
 

16  
8 am & 10:00am 
Worship Services  
2-4 pm: 4H meeting 
6:30 pm: Boy Scout 
meeting 
 
 

17 

 
 
7pm – Council 
mtg 

 

18  
 
9 am – Quilters 

 

19 
 
12n – AA 
 
 

 

20 
Newsletter will be 
emailed 
 
7pm-Boy Scouts 

21 
 
12n – AA 
 

22 

 

23 
8 am & 10:00 am 
Worship Services 
 
Soup lunch after 
10am Service 

 
 

24 

 

25 
 
 

26 

 
12n – AA 

 
 
7pm – Ash Wed 
Service 

 
 

27 

 
 
 
 
 
7pm-Boy Scouts 
 

28 

 
12n – AA 

 

29 
 

Dorcas Hall in 
use 
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Monthly Assisting Ministers Calendar – February 2020 
 

Date Time Ushers Greeters Acolyte  Crucifer Scripture  Prayer  Server Altar Guild Counters 

2/2/2020  8:00 am  TEAM F 
J & D Snyder  

E 
Rebnegger 

K Shanks J. Snider J Smith **D Gall 
P Dowse &  

C Rizzo 
J Johnson & 

M Fickert 

K-9 Cooper 
Visit 

10:00 am TEAM F **D & S Texter N & S Driscoll C Rizzo P Dowse M Zepp M Zepp K Jerasa 
  

2/9/20 

8:00 am  TEAM A  
D Detweiler & P 

Hardy 
P Hardy &  

S Davenport 
D Bell F Park H Lee **H Lee K Shanks 

R Bixler &  
L Lombardo 

S & D Texter 

Boy Scout 
Sunday 

10:00 am TEAM A 
**A Scherffel &  

D Simpkins 
R Johnson L Lombardo A Reice K Ballard R Daubert P Dowse 

  

2/16/20 

 8:00 am TEAM B 
P Tackett & D Bell  

E 
Rebnegger 

K Shanks ** Lou Bell D Gall Lisa Bell 
D & S Texter K Jerasa &  

N Driscoll 

 
10:00 am TEAM B 

R Johnson &  
G Gerhart 

D & D Fell B Flagler K Flagler T Daubert **T Daubert P Abaza 
  

2/23/20 8:00 am TEAM C 
W & C Fellman 

P Hardy &  
S Davenport 

K Shanks J Snyder **L Tackett J Smith P Tackett 
M Zepp &  
M Fickert 

P Dowse & 
 C Rizzo 

 
10:00 am TEAM C 

C Simpkins &  
G Gugger 

D & S Texter P Dowse 
**L 

Lombardo 
K Jerasa K Jerasa M Zepp 

  

2/26/20 Ash Wednesday 
       

  

Ash 
Wednesday 

7:00 pm        
E Rebnegger  

3/1/20 
8:00 am TEAM D 

R & J Snider J & D Snyder D Bell H Lee P Tackett P Tackett E Rebnegger 
J & D Snyder J Johnson & 

M Fickert 

 10:00 am TEAM D 
R Johnson &  

G Gerhart 
P Dowse &  

C Rizzo 
**N Driscoll S Butterwick B Schwab T Schwab L Lombardo 

  

        
   

YOU STILL NEED TO CONTACT YOUR TEAM LEADER WITH CHANGES. 
The yellow, highlighted names with double stars are team leaders. 

Please arrive 10 minutes before the Service so the Team Leader knows you are available. 
 


